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Introduction 
 
The advice and guidance within the attached document have not yet been updated 
to reflect the decision not to proceed with Phase Two of HS2 published in  ‘Network 
North: Transforming British Transport’ on 4 October 2023.  
 
In January 2024, HS2 safeguarding was removed across the majority of the former Phase 2a route 
(West Midlands to Crewe). Safeguarding was retained close to Handsacre to allow Phase One 
of HS2 to connect to the West Coast Main Line so that HS2 trains can reach cities in the north of 
England and Scotland on the existing West Coast Main Line. 
 
Safeguarding on the former Phase 2b route will be amended by summer 2024 to allow for the 
requirements of Network North schemes, in particular Northern Powerhouse Rail. 
 
High Speed Two (HS2) Ltd is working with the Department for Transport to implement these 
changes. This includes updating several policies and procedures. 
 

Update on Payments Schedule for Land Access 
Licenses 
 
This guidance document sets out how HS2 Ltd pays for Land Access Licenses.  
 
No new environmental surveys or ground investigations will be carried out in areas that have been 
removed from safeguarding. We will communicate with landowners where decommissioning and/or 
remediation works still need to take place.New licences or notices will be issued where necessary to 
allow these works to take place.     
  
In line with previous guidance, we will consider reasonable and properly evidenced claims for 
advice and professional agents’ fees already incurred prior to the 4 October 2023 announcement.  
We are unable to accept new claims for professional advice in relation to land which is no longer 
expected to be affected by ground investigations or environmental surveys after the 4 October 
2023 announcement.    
   
If you have further queries, please contact your Case Manager if you have one, or for more 
information contact our HS2 Helpdesk on Freephone 08081 434 434 or on Minicom 08081 456 
472.    
 

When will this document be updated? 
 
When changes are required, HS2 Ltd will update this guidance document as soon as possible. 
 

Need more information? 
 
We regularly update our ‘Frequently Asked Questions’ webpage. It includes  questions about our 
land and property programme and provides the most up to date information. These can be 
viewed here: https://www.hs2.org.uk/in-your-area/assistance-for-property-owners/project-
rescoping-phase-two-cancellation/ 
 
If you have further queries, the easiest way to contact us is via the HS2 Helpdesk. The HS2 
Helpdesk is open all day, every day on 08081 434 434 (freephone); Minicom: 08081 456 472; 
or email us at HS2enquiries@hs2.org.uk. 
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